
Annex C         our ref: IA/00372/12 

Section 12:  Exemption where cost of compliance exceeds appropriate limit  

(1) Section 1(1) does not oblige a public authority to comply with a request for information 
if the authority estimates that the cost of complying with the request would exceed the 
appropriate limit.  

(2) Subsection (1) does not exempt the public authority from its obligation to comply with 
paragraph (a) of section 1(1) unless the estimated cost of complying with that paragraph 
alone would exceed the appropriate limit.  

(3) In subsections (1) and (2) “the appropriate limit” means such amount as may be 
prescribed, and different amounts may be prescribed in relation to different cases.  

(4) The Secretary of State may by regulations provide that, in such circumstances as may 
be prescribed, where two or more requests for information are made to a public authority—  

(a) by one person, or  

(b) by different persons who appear to the public authority to be acting in concert or in 
pursuance of a campaign,  

the estimated cost of complying with any of the requests is to be taken to be the estimated 
total cost of complying with all of them. 

(5) The Secretary of State may by regulations make provision for the purposes of this 
section as to the costs to be estimated and as to the manner in which they are to be 
estimated. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, 
Designs and Patents Act 1988. You are free to use it for your own purposes, 
including any non commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news 
reporting. Any other reuse, for example commercial publication, would require the 
permission of the copyright holder and is regulated by the Reuse of Public Sector 
Information Regulations 2005 (SI 2005/1515).  
 
Most documents supplied by the Agency will have been produced by government 
officials and will be Crown Copyright. A wide range of Crown Copyright material can 
be re-used under the terms of the Click-Use Licence, details of which can be found 
on the Office of Public Sector Information’s website at: http://www.opsi.gov.uk/click-
use/index.htm 
 


